Selectmen's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine July 17, 2017



## Present were:

Marc Bernier Michelle Keleher

## 6:30 PM Pledge of Allegiance

## Administrative:

Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:

- > Selectmen's minutes for July 10, 2017
- Planning Board minutes for June 13, 2017
- Sagadahoc County 2016/2017 Financial Report and 2017/2018 approved budget
- > Budget for donations to Service agencies for 2017
- > Sagadahoc County letter regarding overlapping debt
- > Trust Funds bank reconciliation
- > Signed Assessors return for County taxes 2017-2018, for the amount of \$429,531.00
- ➤ Supplemental for \$2151.15
- > MMA voting ballot (not signed by the Selectmen)

## Other Business:

- Earol told the Selectmen that Phil Beck, Recycling Attendant said the wooden stairs and deck should be replaced soon at the Recycling Center. He said the posts holding the Deck on one side have been hit when they move the dumpsters causing it to buckle. He also said the decking was done with nails instead of screws and they keep popping up.
- Marc asked Carol to contact Jim Small and ask him to check on this and also to straighten the Town sign which is leaning since the Winter storms.

Adjournment: At 7:00 PM Marc made the motion to adjourn, Michelle seconded and the meeting adjourned.